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Chancellor’s Corner  
 

Out of charity my brothers, please pray Psalm 130  
(De Profundis) or the Eternal Rest prayer for our deceased 
Brother Knights in Council 11187 who fell asleep in the Lord 
during the month of March: 
   
† Joseph J. Filipek – March 3, 2007 
† Geno J. Persichetti – March 14, 2022 
† Larry H. Lotz – March 15, 2005 
† Dr. Francis E. Joos – March 19, 2018 
† Scott S. Mucha – March 23, 2017 
 

Steven Blevins 
Chancellor 

Psalm 130:  A Song of Ascents. 
 

Out of the depths I call to you, LORD; 
Lord, hear my cry! 

May your ears be attentive 
to my cry for mercy. 

If you, LORD, keep account of sins, 
Lord, who can stand? 

But with you is forgiveness 
and so you are revered. 
I wait for the LORD, 

my soul waits 
and I hope for his word. 

My soul looks for the Lord 
more than sentinels for daybreak. 
More than sentinels for daybreak, 

let Israel hope in the LORD, 
For with the LORD is mercy, 

with him is plenteous redemption,  
And he will redeem Israel 

from all its sins. 

Dear Worthy Brothers, 
 

Ash Wednesday, is March 5th and starts the Lenten Season.  The first Fish Fry on March 7th (See insert for the schedule).  
We also have the St. Patrick’s Day Party on March 15th.  Our programs would not be successful without your help.  Thank 
you to everyone for your time and energy. 
 

As a reminder the meetings have moved from the PAC to Herrmann Hall, please enter via the Religious Education doors 
(Number 10). 

 

God Bless you 
 

Charles Slaby 
Grand Knight 
grandknight@kofc11187.com 

Ash Wednesday - 03/05/2025 

Fish Fry  starts - 03/07/2025 

St. Patty’s Party - 03/15/2025 
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Membership Meeting Notes - February 12, 2025 
 

Grand Knight Chuck Slaby called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with 
a prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

Roll Call of Officers:  Missing was 3rd Year Trustee, excused. 
Wayne Patterson had an amendment to the 2/4/25 Business Meeting 
Notes published in the Council Newsletter as his motion to spend 
$XXX from the Church Budget to complete the purchase of alter bells 
for the PAC should have been $XXX.  Joe Douglas then motioned to 
approve the minutes from last month’s meeting, 2nd by Frank Hare.  
Voted upon and passed. 
 

Chaplain Report:  Father Leo would encourage Knights to get  
involved with the parish’s 6 week “Rebuilt” program and the Saturday 
morning group lead by Mark Decker.  He appreciates the Knights, 
think about how important it is for the Knights to be visible throughout 
the various parish events and ministries that are not just fund raisers. 
 

Membership and Reading of Applications:  Mark Decker did a  
Rosary Challenge and demanded to see the rosaries of the members 
present. Any member who did not have his rosary was to contribute 
$XXX to SOS. If everyone had their rosary, Mark would contribute 
$XXX to SOS.  Introduced Matt Garcia who is a new Transfer.  We 
have 4 new members, Jonathan Joodi, Robert Brindle, Joseph 
Glanzman and Marc Nelson from the January Exemplification.  Would 
like to have another Exemplification before Lent for candidates  
Edward Acheampong, Jonathon Brown, Thomas Hern and read the 
application for Fred Anane, Jacob Marecic, Mehari Abbay, motions 
were made and seconded to approve the applicants as read, voted and 
candidates accepted.  Has two candidates for reinstatement,  
Christopher Kitsmiller and Dwayne Kline, motion made and seconded 
to approve reinstatement as read, voted and accepted. 
 

Grand Knight Report:  GK Chuck Slaby mentioned that for this  
fraternal year the last Pancake Breakfast was last weekend and the last 
Cinnamon Roll Sale will be this upcoming weekend, sign up to help 
on the email he sent, need volunteers from 3:30 to 6:15 p, on Saturday 
and 6:30 am to 1 pm on Sunday.  We have a motion this evening to 
change a resolution as we will be relocating our meetings to Herrmann 
Hall for our Business Planning, first Weds. of the month, and  
Membership the second Weds. of the month.  The Catholic Women’s 
Conference is this weekend and the Men’s Conference the following 
weekend.  Passed around thank you letters he received from Damascus 
and Kairos Prison Ministry. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight Report:  Frank Hare reported on the  
upcoming Fish Fries. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: DJ Murphy emailed the financial report to the 
officers, program chairs, and those who requested a copy, email him 
back if there are any questions or if anyone else wants a copy.  
Everything balanced and has been reconciled. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  George Bartos, currently have 275 
members, increase of 4 from the 1/6/25 Exemplification.  
Congratulations to Mark Holko for achieving Honorary Life as of 
1/21/25.  Dues for 2025 - 152 have paid plus Honor Life, less than 50 
remaining, plans to send out 2nd notices. Emailed the Officers and  
Director the February State Council Newsletter and Diocese Chapter 
January notes, if anyone else would like a copy, let George know. 
Honor of the Year, SOS, and RSVP must be submitted by 4/1/25.  
Submitted the completed Fraternal Survey.  $XXX was donated on 
behalf of the Seton Staff in lieu of a Christmas gift from the Council to 
the Bishop Griffin Resource Center which serves over 700 families per 
week, everyone pleased/appreciative.  
 

Chancellor Report:  Steve Blevins, no report. 
 

Advocate Report:  Mark Decker has a motion this evening to update 
a resolution pertaining to meeting dates. 
 

Warden Report:  Werner Christian, no report. 
 

Trustees Report:  Jesus Garcia, no report. 

Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich stated he received a nomination for 
“Youth of the Year” from Barb Serrano. Dick Petersen has submitted a 
“Family of the Year” nominee. If you have a nomination for Youth, 
Family or Knight of the Year, let him know, due early April. 
 

Church Director:  Wayne Patterson has received the alter bells, total 
cost $XXX, for the PAC which will be used for Easter mass.  Has  
ordered rosaries for First Communion in April, will need an Honor 
Guard. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  Wayne Patterson stated that for Mgrs. 
Funk’s visitation there were 19 Knights and at his funeral 21 Knights.   
The Assembly is implementing an “Uniform Agreement” program, 
new uniform total cost is $XXX, the Assembly would pay $XXX  
initially with the Sir Knight receiving a $20 credit for each call out 
event, there are 10 Honor Flights alone per year, if interested see him.  
Faithful Navigator Terry Reine mentioned the next Assembly meeting 
is 2/19/25 with an Italian meal, the next Fourth Degree  
Exemplification is 5/10/25 in Marysville, if interested, see him for an 
application. 
 

Community Report:  Dan M. Murphy, no report. 
 

Youth Director:  No report. 
 

Right to Life:  Mike Gohr thanked the Knights for all we do for both 
St. Vincent de Paul Society and Bishop Griffin Resource Center, they 
plan to have a table at the Men’s Conference on 2/22/25. 
 

Public Relations:  Larry Albanese, no report. 
 

Cinnamon Roll Sale:  Chuck Slaby stated the last one is this  
weekend, sign up to help by clicking the link to Sign Up Genius on his 
email dated, 2/11/25. 
 

Pancake Breakfast:  Karl Shuster thanked those that helped at all the 
Pancake Breakfasts, served a total of 1,073 this year, down from last 
year, profits were also down in part due to higher egg prices and 
Breakfast with Santa was a “Goodwill Offering Only”. 
 

Fish Fries:  Frank Hare reminded everyone to watch for upcoming 
emails, plans a work party on 3/1/25, has a sign-up sheet for the 66 
positions available, first one is 3/7/25, biggest fund raider the Knights 
have.  Will need Knights to bring more desserts this year as the Moms 
Group has only committed to the first one.  Any questions, let him 
know.  Jay Oconer indicated the Scouts will be helping once again at 
the Fish Fries, selling pop and cleaning up.  Ray Ganem has his group 
of ladies willing to help again this year. 
 

Free Throw Contest:  George Bartos thanked those that helped with 
the Free Throw Contest at Seton on 1/18/25 and also at St. Pius X on 
2/5/25 with 300 participating, with 5 students advancing to District 
Championship in Newark on 2/17/25. 
 

Bonanza Raffle:  Werner Christian has picked up the tickets, looking 
for a 4% increase in sales, plans to mail tickets to each member next 
week.  Turn in money/ completed stubs to him or put in an envelope, 
marked Knights of Columbus, and place it in the collection basket at 
mass, turn in by April 1st so the Council can receive a rebate of $XXX 
per ticket sold. 
 

Game Night with the Knights:  Mark Decker stated that for the next 
one on 4/25/25, plans to invite Seton parishioners in addition to all 
Knights and their spouse, Euchre is $5 per person.  
 

St. Patrick’s Day Party:  Dick Petersen will need help for this event 
on 3/15/25 starting at 3:30 pm, it is a good time, good food and  
another great show with the Irish Dancers.  Chuck Slaby plans to  
decorate the PAC following the Fish Fry on 3/14/25 with help being 
appreciated. 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 
 
 

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 3) 
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Motion:  Dan M. Murphy made a motion to modify the previous  
motion of $XXX and increase it to $XXX from the Community  
Budget to the Pickerington Area Resources Coalition, 2nd by Francis 
Wilamosky, Officers voted/approved to have further discussion/voting 
at the February 12th membership meeting.  Discussion occurred, voted 
upon and passed. 
 

Motion:  Mark Decker made a motion to move the Officer (Business 
Planning) meeting from the first Tuesday to the first Wednesday to 
allow us to move to Herrmann Hall.  This will allow the resolution 
that are part of our Council By-Laws to be modified.  Second by Frank 
Hare.  The Officers voted/approved to have further discussion/voting 
at the February 12th membership meeting.  Discussion occurred, voted 
upon and passed. 
 

Motion:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend $XXX from the 
Church Budget to complete the purchase alter bells for the PAC.  The 
previous motion was to spend up to $XXX dollars and the bells came 
in over that amount.  Second by Dan M. Murphy.  The Officers voted/
approved to have further discussion/voting at the February 12th  
membership meeting.  Discussion occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

New Business: 
 

George Bartos suggested that the Council should consider spending 
$XXX from Community Budget to purchase “Emotional Survival for 
Law Enforcement” books, cost $XXX each, for Blue Coats, working 
with Chris LaRosa and Father Leo to determine the need amongst the 
Pickerington Police, Fairfield City Sheriff and Violet & Basil Wester 
Fire Departments. 
 

Mark Decker would like to put up the Knights membership banners 
outside the PAC during the Fish Fries, the Fish Fry committee will 
discuss whether to do it or not. 
 

Field Agent:  Gregory Dowdell introduced himself as our Field 
Agent, plans to have a Membership Drive table set up at the Men’s 
Conference on 2/22/25.  You can contact him at (740) 406-0041 to 
receive more information pertaining to life insurance, retirement and 
investment plans, long term insurance and disability coverage. 
 

District Deputy Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Brothers in Need:   Emmanuel Atsugh, JoAnn Lukach, Betty Cuynar, 
Ellen Laughery, Sarah Rigsby, Anna LaRosa, Jim Mason, Marty 
Maul, Lexie Hilbert, Jean Eichas, Mary Mosher, Tom W., Matt  
Montgomery, Sandra Blamer, Owen Coholich, Brian Jauch, Gertrud 
Christian, Francisca Christian, Kyle Vaver, Debra Sproat, Maureen 
Patterson, Joan Petersen, Janet Paskievitch, Gary Krajewski, Jay  
Albanese, Lucy Helligas, Linda Never, Dee Anderson, Robert Placak, 
and Harry Bushnell. 
 

Lecturer Report:  Dick Petersen referred members to his comments 
under “Lecturer’s Corner” in the Newsletter.  Now that we are in  
February, we need to get prepared for upcoming Lent and get into 
prayer life.  There are numerous prayer apps like Hallow, Laudate, 
USCCB website, Magnificat or The Word Among Us.  We need to get 
back to praying daily for the healing of our families and our nation.  
Would encourage members to attend the Men’s Conference on 2/22/25 
with 3 great speakers. 
 

SOS Fund:  $XXX was collected this evening for the “Support our 
Seminarians”. 
 

Other Comments: 
 

Chris Heine, let him know if interested in the purchase of Council 
shirts and hats and in the process of transitioning this over to Chris 
LaRosa. 
 

Mark Decker mentioned that any Knight is invited to join the 7:30 am 
Saturday morning group that meets in the library to read and discuss 
the mass scriptures for that weekend. 
 

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 2) GK Chuck Slaby officially closed the meeting at 8:55 pm with prayer 
and everyone was invited to join for a social gathering.  Next Business 
Planning Meeting is scheduled for February 25th at 6:30 pm and  
Membership Meeting is scheduled for March 12th at 7:00 pm, rosary 
prayed at 6:30 pm. 
 

Business Meeting Notes - February 26, 2025  
 

Grand Knight Chuck Slaby called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm with 
a prayer. 
 

Grand Knight Report:   GK Chuck Slaby listed the Knights  
upcoming events for March:  Work Party on 3/1 to prepare the PAC 
for the upcoming Fish Fries; Ash Weds. is 3/5; Frish Fries are 3/7, 
3/14, 3/21, 3/28; Membership Meeting is 3/12; St Patrick’s Party is 
3/15; Assembly Meeting is 3/19.  Emailed to the Officers the  
comments and suggestions from Father Leo in which he would like to 
have the Knights focus more on spiritual items, we need to think about 
how the Knights can have more spiritual activities.  Would suggest the 
Council work on a 5-year plan, plans to have more discussion with the 
officers. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight Report:  Frank Hare, see comments under 
Fish Fries. 
 

Chaplain Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  DJ Murphy emailed the financial report to the 
officers, program chairs, and those who requested a copy, email him 
back if there are any questions or if anyone else wants a copy.  
Everything has been reconciled.  Mentioned that there will be a lot of 
expenses in March due to the Fish Fries, reminded those using the 
Council’s credit card to keep him informed so the credit card limit is 
not exceeded.  Also, 6 checks will be used to purchase salmon. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  George Bartos stated we have 275 
members as of our 2/12/25 Membership Meeting.  44 members still 
need to pay their 2025 dues, sent out 2nd notices.  Had 1 withdrawal 
and there are several more that he will start the affiliate process to 
clean up our rolls. Emailed the Officers and Director the State Council 
and Columbus Chapter most recent notes, if anyone else would like 
them, let him know. 
 

Chancellor Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Advocate Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Membership:   George Bartos on behalf of Mark Decker indicated we 
will need another Exemplification since there are 7 candidates:  Kyle 
Erwin, Mehari Abbay, Fred Anane, Jacob Marecic, Edward Acheam-
pong, Jonathon Brown, and Thomas Hern.  Have 2 reinstatements:  
Christopher Kitsmiller and Dwayne Kline.   Have 2 transfers:  Matt 
Garcia from Pope John XXIII and Joe Vince from St. Pius X. 
 

Warden Report:  Werner Christian, no report.  
 

Trustees Report:  Thom Laughery, no report.  
 

Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich stated that all reports are in and 
have been updated.  The “Family of the Year” and “Youth of the Year” 
have been selected, still needs the “Knight of the Year”, these 3 have 
to be submitted to State by 4/1/25.  In addition, the Council selects the 
“Volunteer of the Year”, “Clergy of the Year”, and “Lady of the 
Year”, let him know if you have a nomination for anyone of these.  
 

Church Director:  Wayne Patterson, no report. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  No report. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Business Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 4) 
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Community Report:   Dan M. Murphy had flyers for a Blood Drive 
on 3/6/25 at the Pickerington Senior Center from 10 am to 3 pm.   
Invited JD Postage, President of PARC (Pickerington Area Resource 
Coalition) to the 3/12/25 Membership Meeting at 7 pm to discuss the 
various services they provide.  Suggested the Council think about 
joining the Pickerington Chamber of Commerce, membership is 
$XXX a year. 
 

Youth Director:  No report. 
 

Right to Life:  Mike Gohr spoke about how an Ultrasound is used to 
change the mind of someone thinking of having an abortion, and there 
is now a reversal abortion pill.  
 

Public Relations:  Larry Albanese, no report. 
 

Fish Fries:  Frank Hare indicated most of the 66-positions needed 
have been filled, things are coming together, plans to pick up fish this 
Friday.  A Work Party will occur on 3/1/25 to get the PAC ready and 
then a Clean Up Party will be on 4/12/25.  1,000 Council pamphlets 
outlining our activities have been printed, plan to have them on each 
table in a plastic holder. 
 

Easter Egg Hunt:  Chuck Slaby will need volunteers to help for this 
event on 4/19/25, set up starts at 9 am and the hunt is from 10 am to 
11 am. 
 

Free Throw Contest:  George Bartos reported that out of the 5  
participates at Seton, 2 moved on to the next round. 
 

Cash Bonanza Raffle:  Werner Christian is chairing this charity  
ticket sale, has mailed to every member 10 raffle tickets, $XXX each.  
Please try to sell or buy your tickets, return the ticket stubs/money to 
him by 3/24/25 as the Council receives the largest rebate if turned in 
by that date. Plans to hand out finger rosaries at the Fish Fries to those 
purchasing raffle tickets. 
 

St. Patrick’s Party:  Dick Petersen has a commitment for the Irish 
Dancers and expects Luke Woods to do the sing along again this year.  
Will need help for this event, especially for the bar since Don Miller 
and Dave McVay will not be able to run it this year.  Jesus Garcia will 
get a flyer to Larry Albanese to put in the Seton bulletin.  Price is up 
for corn beef, cost is $XXX/lb. 
 

Coat Drive:  Dick Petersen indicated that his wife is purchasing  
winter coats that are on sale due to end of season as there is money 
available. 
 

District Deputy Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Field Agent:  Absent, no report. 
 

Unfinished Business:  None 
 

New Business:   
 

MOTION:  Mike Gohr made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Community Budget to PDHC, Pregnancy Decision Health Center, 2nd 
by Frank Hare.  Officers voted/approved to have further discussion/
voting at the March 12th membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Mike Gohr made a motion to donate $XXX from, Aid 
Support After Pregnancy (ASAP), to Bottoms Up for the purchase of  
diapers, 2nd by Frank Hare.  Officers voted/approved to have further 
discussion/voting at the March 12th membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Chuck Slaby made a motion to spend up to $XXX with 
$219 from the Family Budget and $131 from the Community Budget 
to purchase items for the Easter Egg Hunt on 4/19/25, 2nd by George 
Bartos.  Officers voted/approved to have further discussion/voting at 
the March 12th membership meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Business Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 3) 

For more information on Pro-Life Activities 
 

Email us at prolife@usccb.org 
Pro-Life Activities 

3211 4th Street, N.E., 
Washington DC 20017-1194 

(202) 541-3000 

MOTION:  George Bartos made a motion to spend up to $XXX from 
the Community Budget to purchase “Emotional Survival for Law  
Enforcement Personnel” books, cost $XXX each, to be given to 1st  
Responders at the Blue Coat Dinner on 4/26/25, 2nd by Ray Ganem.  
Officers voted/approved to have further discussion/voting at the 
March 12th membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend $XXX from 
the Church Budget to purchase rosaries for boys and girls receiving 
First Communion, 2nd by Dick Petersen.  Officers voted/approved to 
have further discussion/voting at the March 12th membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend $XXX from 
the Church Budget to purchase rosary pouches for boys and girls 
receiving First Communion, 2nd by Dick Petersen.  Officers voted/
approved to have further discussion/voting at the March 12th  
membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend up to $XXX 
from the Church Budget to pay the balance so that $XXX can be  
donated from the SOS Fund to Support the Seminarians, 2nd by Jesus 
Garcia.  Officers voted/approved to have further discussion/voting at 
the March 12th membership meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to send $XXX to Zack 
Goodchild from the RSVP Budget as he will become a Deacon in 
May and ordained a Priest the following year, 2nd by Ray Ganem.  
Officers voted/approved to have further discussion/voting at the 
March 12th membership meeting. 
 

Other Comments: 
 

Ray Ganem mentioned that the Pastoral Council is conducting a 
SWOT Analysis, (Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, and Threats) 
for Seton Parish and he would like to see the Knights Leadership do 
one with the Officers sometime in May with 10 to 15 participating. 
 

Thom Laughery stated that a collection box will be in Herrmann Hall 
starting March 1st to collect items for the Military Outreach program 
drive from 3/8/25 to 4/6/25 with volunteers needed on 4/6/25 at St. 
Pius X to pack the items in boxes for delivery to military members. 
 

DJ Murphy stated that there is $XXX in the Gimmie 5 fund and the 
last time it was sent out was April, 2023, George Bartos will process 
it. 
 

Grand Knight Chuck Slaby closed the meeting at 8:10 pm with  
special intention prayers for Pope Francis, Brother Don Miller and 
several others.  Membership Meeting in Herrmann Hall is scheduled 
for March 12th at 7 pm, rosary will be prayed at 6:30 pm. 
 

Vince Pulles, 
Recorder 
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Lecturer’s Corner 
 

March Reflection 
 

March begins again our yearly faith journey to walk with Christ 
through His life and teaching toward His eventual suffering, death, 
and resurrection.  Beginning each year, we are asked to try to grow 
closer to Christ through prayer, fasting and almsgiving.  While these 
are the methods used, they are not intended to be an end in  
themselves.  While they may make us feel better, lose some weight, 
bring a smile to a person in need (all noble acts) these should not be 
our goal for the season.  The goal should be to walk with Christ and 
grow closer to Him, to try and understand better His infinite love for 
us which culminated in His dying such a horrible death on the cross. 
 

The discipline of Lent is to participate every day of the season at least 
with a short morning and evening prayer.  There are 2 days of fasting 
for those 18 - 60 yrs. old - Ash Wednesday and Good Friday and  
abstinence every Friday from meat.  These physical sufferings are 
meant to unite us with Christ’s physical suffering not just to be a 
healthier way of eating.  Think about joining a Lenten program or 
small group sharing to explore the season through the Scriptures and 
the eyes of your fellow Catholics. Maybe start or increase your time in 
Adoration and try to relax with God and listen to His guidance.  Setup 
a prayer nook in your home to have a regular quiet place to pray and 
listen to God.  Seach the great Catholic prayer apps such as Hallow, 
Ascension, Acts XXIX and EWTN to join their Lenten programs. 
 

Let us spend this Lent growing closer to our Lord and increasing in 
the many spiritual graces He is ready to give us on our journey.  Take 
time to regularly come to the Sacrament of Reconciliation to help heal 
our souls. May all these bring us to gloriously experience His  
Resurrection on Easter morning. 
 

Richard Petersen 
Lecturer 

Council Shirts and Hats 
 

Hello Brothers, 
 

If anyone wants a KofC Council 11187 hat or shirt, please contact me. 
 

Hats:  I have a few hats left from the previous order that can be 
purchased for $24/ea.  Once these are gone, we must purchase a 
minimum quantity of 12 at a cost $26/ea. 

 

Shirts:  I have three (3) shirts ordered (with names) and will reach 
out again to those brothers who previously ordered them.  We have 
two (2) shirt providers with multiple options available.  I will need 
names with desired spelling and sizes.  Cost varies by provider and 
size. 

 

While we can place orders one at a time, it is more efficient for  
providers to set up for multiple items. 
 

Chris Heine 
chrisheine83@gmail.com 
614-448-8520 

Happy Birthday - March Report of the 4th Degree 
 

Brothers, 
 

Hope everyone is looking forward to spring and 
God's beauty in all the new growth. 
 

There are many events starting every Sunday.  I  
forwarded an email of the Pilots Report of upcoming 
events.  Please consider helping out when you can. 
 

It's time for First Communion and Confirmations again. 
 

The Assembly is offering a uniform agreement for those wanting to 
purchase the new uniform.  If you are interested, please see me or Phil 
Siedlecki. 
 

The Honor Flights will begin starting Thursday, 3/27, at John Glen 
Airport. Report time is 8:30 pm. 
 

If you don't have the new uniform, show up in your Knights shirt and 
welcome our Veterans home. 
 

I will send out a notice with all the dates.  If you have any questions, 
please call me.  
 

The Spring Exemplification will be May 10th at Our Lady of Lourdes 
in Marysville, Ohio. There will be more information coming out in 
early March. 
 

Please remember to fill out your new directive, you can find it on the 
last page of the newsletter.  
 

Thank you. 
 

Vivat Jesus 
 

SK. Wayne Patterson 
Commander 2900 

Ty Bowman  Fr. Cryprian Obioha 

Martin Brotzge  Eric Pax 

Paul Cieply  John Pizzuto 

Michael Croyle  Jesse Pope 

Richard Drouillard  Shawn Roberts 

Gilbert Durosko  Scott Robson 

Robert Eisenacher  Ronald Rodgers 

Michael Elston  Donald Shaffer 

Mark Faust  James Sheridan 

Jim Kitsmiller  Michael Sillings 

Tim Krauss  Boniface Some 

Christopher Logsdon  R Strominger 

Jason Lorenz  Thomas Wagner 

Nicolas Marshall  Francis Wilamosky 

Matthew Muetzal   
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2024/2025 Council 11187 Calendar (Approved) 
        

July  August  September 

02 Business Meeting - 6:30  03 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  01 Knight's Mass 

06 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  04 Knight's Mass  03 Business Meeting - 6:30 
07 Knight's Mass  06 Membership Meeting - 7:00  07 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

10 Membership Meeting - 7:00  21 Assembly Meeting  11 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

17 Assembly Meeting     18 Assembly Meeting 

31 Business Meeting - 6:30   School Starts  19 Exemplification  7:00 pm 
        

04 Independence Day  12-15 Festival Final Prep  02 Labor Day 

   16-18 Seton Festival    
   18 Car Show  13 Card Knights PAC  7-11 

   25 Seton Open  21-22 Cinnamon Roll Sales 
        

October  November  December 

01 Business Meeting - 6:30  02 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  01 Knight's Mass 
05 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  03 Knight's Mass  03 Business Meeting - 6:30 

06 Knight's Mass  05 Business Meeting - 6:30  07 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

09 Membership Meeting - 7:00  13 Membership Meeting - 7:00  11 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
16 Assembly Meeting  -  PAC  20 Assembly Meeting  12 Assembly Meeting - St. Pius X 

   21 Exemplification  7:00 pm    

12 Council Anniversary     24 Christmas Eve 

14 Columbus Day  05 Election Day  31 New Year's Eve 

   11 Veterans Day    

12-13 Cinnamon Roll Sales  28 Thanksgiving  25 Christmas Day 

20 1st Pancake Breakfast       
26 Family Fun Festival  08 Card Knights PAC  7-11  

15  
3rd Pancake Breakfast (Santa) 

   10 2nd Pancake Breakfast  KCiC Poster Contest 

      28-29 Consecration of Holy Family 
        

January 2025  February  March 

02 Business Meeting - 6:30  01 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  01 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

04 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  02 Knight's Mass  02 Knight's Mass 

05 Knight's Mass  04 Business Meeting - 6:30  12* Membership Meeting - 7:00 

08 Membership Meeting - 7:00  12 Membership Meeting - 7:00  19* Assembly Meeting 
15 Assembly Meeting  19 Assembly Meeting    

   26* Business Meeting - 6:30  17 St Patrick’s Day 

01 New Year's Day       
20 MLK Birthday  14 Valentine's Day  05 Ash Wednesday 

   17 President's Day    

12 4th Pancake Breakfast     07 1st Fish Fry 

18 Free Throw Contest  09 5th Pancake Breakfast  14 2nd Fish Fry 

23/24 St. Pius X Free Throw Contest  15-16 Cinnamon Roll Sales  15 St. Patty's Party 

25 Card Knights PAC  7-11     21 3rd Fish Fry 

      28 4th Fish Fry 
        

April  May   June 

02* Business Meeting - 6:30  03 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  01 Knight's Mass 
05 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  04 Knight's Mass  04* Business Meeting - 6:30 

06 Knight's Mass  07* Business Meeting - 6:30  07 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

09* Membership Meeting - 7:00  14* Membership Meeting - 7:00  11* Membership Meeting - 7:00 
10 Assembly Meeting - St. Pius X  21* Assembly Meeting  18 Assembly Meeting 

        

15 Tax Day  11 Mother's Day  14 Flag Day 

   26 Memorial Day  15 Father's Day 

13 Palm Sunday     19 Juneteenth 

13-19 Holy Week  17 Wives’ Appreciation Dinner    

20 Easter       
        

04 5th Fish Fry       

11 6th Fish Fry       

19 Easter Egg Hunt       
25 Card Knights PAC  7-11       

26 Blue Coats Dinner (PAC)       

        

* Herrmann Hall 
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Prayer Corner 
Sandra Blamer, California fire victims, Jean Eichas, Mike Bliss, Maureen Patterson, Toni Patterson, Owen Coholich, Nathan 
Coholich, Gertrud Christian, Francisca Christian, Anna LaRosa, J.M. Czekala, President Jimmy Carter (RIP), Mike Gohr, 
Thom Laughery, Don Miller and Scott Huff. Country of Israel.  All the priests and religious, our military, and first  
responders. 

Comments or Articles  

Jesus Garcia 

Phone:  (6**) 256 9809 

Email:  jvlag3@charter.net 

Join Us Prospect Card 

March 2025 

01 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

02 Knight's Mass 

12 Membership Meeting - 7:00  Herrmann Hall 

19 Assembly Meeting 

  
17 St Patrick’s Day 

  

05 Ash Wednesday 

  
07 1st Fish Fry 

14 2nd Fish Fry 

15 St. Patty's Party 

21 3rd Fish Fry 

28 4th Fish Fry 

  

  

  

April 2025 

02* Business Meeting - 6:30 

05 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

06 Knight's Mass 

09* Membership Meeting - 7:00 

10 Assembly Meeting - St. Pius X 

  

15 Tax Day 

  

13 Palm Sunday 

13-19 Holy Week 

20 Easter 

  

04 5th Fish Fry 

11 6th Fish Fry 

19 Easter Egg Hunt 

25 Card Knights PAC  7-11 

26 Blue Coats Dinner (PAC) 

  

2024/25 Council Officers 

Chaplain  (chaplain@kofc11187.com) 

Fr. Leo Connolly (6**) 833-0482 

Grand Knight  (grandknight@kofc11187.com) 

Charles Slaby (6**) 381-5006 

Deputy Grand Knight  (deputygrandknight@kofc11187.com) 

Frank Hare, PGK (6**) 203-8093 

Chancellor  (chancellor@kofc11187.com) 

Steve Blevins (6**) 307-9901 

Advocate  (advocate@kofc11187.com) 

Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 

Financial Secretary  (financialsecretary@kofc11187.com) 

George Bartos (2*1*6) 701-0081 

Treasurer  (treasurer@kofc11187.com) 

DJ Murphy (6**) 551-6185 

Recorder  (recorder@kofc11187.com) 

Vince Pulles  (6**) 321-4395  

Warden  (warden@kofc11187.com) 

Werner Christian (6**) 619-2344 

Inside Guard  (guards@kofc11187.com) 

Joseph Douglas (6**) 306-2159 

Outside Guard 

Kelly Sabelhaus (8*1*2) 346-9616 

3 Year Trustee  (trustees@kofc11187.com) 

Francis Wilamosky, PGK (6**) 561-1961 

2 Year Trustee  

Thom Laughery, PGK (6**) 837-3623 

1 Year Trustee 

Jesus Garcia, PGK, PFN (6**) 256-9809 

Lecturer  (lecturer@kofc11187.com) 

Richard Petersen, PGK (6**) 981-2761 

Membership  (membership@kofc11187.com) 

Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 

Publicity  (publicrelations@kofc11187.com) 

Larry Albanese  (6**) 863-4388 

Technical Director  (technicaldirector@kofc11187.com) 

  

District Deputy 

Jeff Fisher                        (oehn@aol.com)  

Field Agent 

Gregory M. Dowdell (7**) 406-0041 

  

* Herrmann Hall 

mailto:chaplain@kofc11187.com
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Please join us for the St. Elizabeth Ann Seton St. Patrick’s Day Party  
and celebrate a family night of Irish tradition and song. 

 
When: March 15, 2025 
Where: The PAC Center 

Doors Open at 6 pm for Dinner 
Entertainment starts at 7:00 pm 

 
DINNER MENU 

Corned Beef 
Colcannon Potatoes 

Traditional Irish Soda Bread 
Banger (hot dogs for the kids) 

Applesauce 
Desserts 

Hot and Cold Drinks 
 

ENTERTAINMENT TO INCLUDE: 
 

Irish Music and singIrish Music and sing--aa--longlong  
ML Dance AcademyML Dance Academy  

 
 

Adults  -  $12.00 
Children under 10  -  $8.00 

4 and Under  -  FREE 


